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Orange County begins work on cyberbullying bill

Lawmaker acknowledges possible flaws

By Chris Mckenna Times Herald-Record
Published: 2:00 AM - 12/09/11 
GOSHEN — A proposed law taken up by Orange County lawmakers for the first time on Thursday would criminalize the sort of vicious Internet and text-message heckling that has become increasingly common among teenagers — with dire consequences in some cases.

County Legislator Dan Castricone, R-Tuxedo, introduced a proposal that would make it a misdemeanor — punishable by up to a year in jail and a $1,000 fine — to engage in cyberbullying, which is roughly defined as repeated acts of abuse that are conveyed by computer or other electronic devices.

Castricone, who used a similar law under consideration in Erie County as his model, cast the proposal as strictly a starting point for discussion, acknowledging that it could infringe on First Amendment rights in its current form and needs to be refined.

"I don't expect this to be what we ultimately pass," Castricone told members of the Legislature's Public Safety and Emergency Services Committee. "But I hope that it's something we can work on together."

The proposal comes as lawmakers at all levels are exploring ways to combat an age-old problem that has careened into dangerous new territory with the advent of the Internet and cell phones and raced beyond the control of schools and law enforcement at times.

Listening to the Legislature discussion on Thursday were Kevin and Wanda Jacobsen, the parents of a 14-year-old Monroe-Woodbury freshman who killed himself in January after undergoing what they say was consistent cyberbullying.

Since Kameron Jacobsen's death, the Jacobsens have campaigned to raise awareness about the pernicious effects of cyberbullying, adding their input to a pending state bill that would require schools to address the problem in their curriculum.

"My son is a lightning rod for what is going to go wrong in greater numbers until we reach the point where we say enough is enough," Kevin Jacobsen said.

He said he considers school training to be the best solution but supports new criminal penalties as a last resort against "incorrigible" bullies.

He also sees proposals like Castricone's as a potential tool for parents whose children have been bullied, because it might help them show school officials the seriousness of the abuse their children experienced.

District Attorney Frank Phillips, whose office analyzed Castricone's proposal and raised concerns about ambiguous language and other issues, told lawmakers on Thursday he supports its intent and would work with them to try to develop an enforceable version.

"The Internet is the Wild West, and there's no marshal in town yet," he said.

State Sen. David Carlucci, D-New City, and several Democratic allies plan to introduce a bill next year that would make cyberbullying a felony if it results in a death. They also started an online survey, www.nycyberbullycensus.com, to gather anonymous input from children to evaluate the nature and extent of the problem.
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